
The Scotch Plains- Fanwood School District 
Brunner Elementary 
721 Westfield Road 

Scotch Plains, NJ 07076 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
As per N.J.A.C. 8:57- 4.19, the state of New Jersey requires children 6-59 months old; attending 
preschool, receive the regular seasonal flu vaccine before December 31​st​ each year. 
 
Students not meeting the mandatory requirement must be excluded, for the duration of the 
influenza season (through March 31), until they have documentation of; vaccination, medical 
exemption, turn 5 years old, or religious exemption.  

 
Children who turn 5 years old on or before December 31​st​, are not required to be vaccinated​. 
 
Please submit all necessary paperwork to the school nurse as soon as possible, and feel free to 
call with any questions. 
 
 
Thank you, 
Mrs. Paine BSN, RN, CSN 
School Nurse 
889-2148 ext 2 
 
 


